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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 
¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 
Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 
½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin  
by email?  Please send your request to 

 merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Microsoft Word Required.   
 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

 

Classifieds: 
The family of the late Ken Kellington would like 
to extend a huge thank you to everyone for cards, 

food,flowers, and expressions of sympathy on the 
loss of a dear husband, Dad and Grandpa.  Your 

kindness will always be remembered. 
Bess Kellington and Family 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

 

 

Eatonia Oasis Living – 

September 2010 
 

The autumn season has arrived early with rainy 
cold weather, and a dreaded frost.  The Residents 

have enjoyed observing the weather changes, 
speculating on the harvest and watching as the 

leaves change into beautiful fall colors.  
September has been full of fun activities, and the 

Residents have enjoyed participating together. 
Some of the special activities this month included 

Baking Muffins, Guess the Word Game, Bean 
Bag Toss, Make your own” Ice Cream Sundae, 

Shuffleboard and Rummy Tournaments, Balloon 
Badminton, Wii Bowling, Ladies Manicures, 

Movies, Autumn Crafts, and the weekly Church 
Services of various denominations. 

 
E.O.L sends a very special thank you to  

Florence Palmer and Bill Wardill for an afternoon 
of singing and musical entertainment.   

Deadline for 

submissions is 
the 22

nd
 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca


     
                                                                                                                                           OCTOBER 2010 

www.townofeatonia.com  

2 

The Residents loved the old-time songs and 

stories!  On September 16
th 

the United Church 
hosted the monthly Birthday Party.  This month 

we celebrated the birthdays of George Meyer 
September 18

th
 , and Blenda Herman on 

September 24
th
 .  The Birthday Residents had a 

fun afternoon participating in a sing along, and 

also visiting and eating birthday cake.  
 

E.O.L is pleased to welcome our newest Residents 
Blenda Herman from Kindersley, and  

Alice Osmashenko from Bigger.  This month we 
said farewell to Alice Redstone, and Arlene Sabey 

who have both relocated.  With September 
coming to a close we have a total of 20 Residents.  

* Correction from last month’s newsletter: new 
Resident John Steinkey’s last name was 

misspelled, our apologies. 
 

Thank you to the following for Volunteering in 
the month of September: Darlene Olson for 

serving the Bacon and Egg Brunch, and to 
 Hilda Scheidt, Jan Miller, Leah Arsenault,  

Becky Hiebert, Laurie Adams and Mac Marchant 
for delivering Meals on Wheels.  
 

Thank you to the Eatonia Auxiliary for paying for 
the monthly Newsletter.       
 

This month the E.O.L Residents combined their 
Bingo winnings and decided to buy a space heater 

for the dining room.  Thank you to Resident 
Cecilia Pincemin for organizing, and to all the 

Residents who contributed. 
 

Donations received throughout the month:   

Thank you everyone! 
Carol Bailey: Craft Supplies 

Kim White & Pam Smith (family of  
Alice Osmashenko): Craft Supplies, Books, 

Puzzles, Green Tea 
Helen Osmashenko: Toilet paper 

Jennifer Land: (Granddaughter of Rose and  
Nels Erker): Homemade Cookies 

Harvey White: Tomatoes and Cantaloupes 
Darlene Olson: Romaine Lettuce  

Joyce Frank / Ross and Gloria Fitzpatrick / 

Bill Wardill / Noreen Chiliack / Bill Roscher/ 
Daisy Meyer / Ethel Greyson family:  

Garden Vegetables  
Hilda Wagner: Coffee  

Lorna Cridland: Saskatoon Pies 
Becker family: Sandwiches, Chili, Chicken,  

Stew, and Pasta 
Elsie Laich: Apples  

Lucy Erker: Cookies and Cinnamon Twists 
Debbie Christman: Desserts  

Hutterites: Buns  
Terry Fox Run Bake Sale: Pastries 

 Mary Beth Erker: Puzzles 
 

 

 

Eatonia Band Parents   

Poinsettia Sale 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Eatonia Band Parents are selling  

RED Poinsettias Plants this year! 

 

Cost - $18.00 

 

If you have not received a call by  

November 1
st
, 2010 

and would like to purchase a plant,  

please contact  

 Cheryl Bailey @ 967-2846 

or  

Trisha Lee @ 967-2343 

 

NOTE:  Poinsettia plants will be available for 

pickup around the beginning of December.   

The exact day, time and location for pickup  

will be posted at a later date.    
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GIVE A LOCALLY – 

GROWN BOOK FOR CHRISTMAS 
 

Bill Wardill 

 Signs Books At The Station 

Wednesday, Oct 6
th

   

1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m. 
 
 

 

 

Terry Fox Run 
Thanks to everyone who took part on such a 
miserable day and to Allene, Ed & Florence for 

patrolling the highway and to Debbie, Bernie and 
Carol for all your help at the arena.  Also a big 

thank you to everyone who donated prizes, baking 
for the bake sale and to the staff at the Credit 

Union for allowing us space for the bake sale and 
hosting the delicious breakfast. A complete report 

will appear next month.   
For sale 1 large T-shirt and shoe laces.  

Margaret Larock 

 
 

           
 
 
 

 

EATONIA, SK 
 

HARDWARE 
Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 
Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

 

Praire Centre Credit Union staff 
“once again hosted another successful Terry Fox 

Pancake Breakfast on Sunday, Sept, 19
th
.  

Vivianne Verm, Joanne Stusrud,  

Shannon Lothammer, Barb Alexander and  
Denise Britton served approximately 70 people to 

sausage, pancakes, juice and coffee.  The numbers 
were down significantly this year, but we were 

still able to donate $461.28 to the Terry Fox Run. 
 

We would like to extend a HUGE thank you to 

the following who generously donated to the 
breakfast: 

Cridland Farms – Connie & Duane Cridland 
 – donation of the Saskatoon Berry sauce 

Eatonia Lions Club – for the use of the hall 
Prairia Centre Credit Union – for the donation of 

all remaining supplies 
 

Thank you to all that attended the breakfast.  Your 

support continues to make this breakfast a success 
every year!!! 
 

 

 
 

Candles & Coffee anyone? 
 

If anyone is interested in any coffee or candles 
like the kind I carried at Tea and Tassel give me a 

call.  I can deliver or you can pick up, several 
varieties available. 

Donna Lothammer 967-2994 
 

 

 

 

United Church Women Annual 
 

Silent Auction and Tea 

Saturday, Nov 6
th

 , 2010 
 

Bidding from 2:00p.m. to 3:30p.m. 
 

United Church basement 

Everyone Welcome 
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Notice To All Our Patrons 
Eatonia Oasis Players would like to announce that 

tickets for “Love Thy Neighbor” Dinner Theatre 
will go on sale at the Eatonia and District Trade 

Show on October 16
th
 .  The Dinner Theatre will 

be held on February 3 – 5, 2011. 
 

In order to eliminate congestion at the entrance to 
the Trade Show and in the vicinity of the Eatonia 

Oasis Players booth we have decided to distribute 
numbers prior to the opening of the Trade Show 

to determine the order in which you may purchase 
your dinner theatre tickets. You will receive your 

numbered ticket after paying admission into the 
Trade show.  We will begin handing out numbers 

at 8:00a.m. at the main entrance.  Ticket sales will 
begin at 10:00a.m. when the Trade Show opens.  

Numbers will be announced in the lobby and 
patrons will be admitted through the southwest 

entrance of the arena surface to the Eatonia Oasis 
Players booth.   
 

Thank you for your continued support!!! 
 

Limit: 2 tables per ticket purchaser 
 

 

Eatonia Oasis Players 
Present 

Love Thy Neighbor  - 
A comedy by Gary Ray Stapp 

 

Dinner Theatre - Eatonia Community Hall 
 

Thursday, February 3
rd

 , 2011 
Friday, February 4

th
 , 2011 

Saturday, February 5
th
 , 2011 

 

Tickets $30/person 

Advance tickets only 

 Reservations available for tables of 6 or 8 

Tickets available at Eatonia Trade Show 

After October 16
th

, 

Call Lenore Bailey @ (306) 967 – 2384 
 

 

 
 

Prairie Centre Credit Union 
 

Would like to invite you to join us on 

 

October 21th , 2010 

Between 10:00a.m. and 2:00p.m. 
 

To help celebrate Credit Union Days. 

 

We will be serving coffee and doughnuts. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Anne Reinhardt 
For your dedication and hard work as Chair 

Person and your continued support since the 
formation of our committee.  Your leadership and 

dedication has been instrumental in bringing our 
project to fruition. 

 
With your vision of co-ordinating the  

Eaton House, CN Station and Caboose, along with 
the landscaping, we now have reached our major 

goal in the creation of the Heritage Park. 
 

Thank you for your years of inspiration and 
guidance throughout this project by helping to 

keep our heritage alive and by beautifying our 
Town of Eatonia.  We look forward to working 

together as Sharon Price takes over the Chair. 
 

From: Members of the Heritage Board 
 

 
 



     
                                                                                                                                           OCTOBER 2010 

www.townofeatonia.com  

5 

 

Suites for Rent: 
 

- One bedroom suites 
- Fridge, stove, washer & dryer included 

- Affordable rent. 
 Corcoran Place – 204 2

nd
 Ave West, Eatonia 

(Eatonia Housing Authority) 
 

For more information or to view contact 
Darlene Ollson, 

501 Main Street or phone 967-2582 

 
 

 

 

Town of Eatonia 
 

Invites applications for the position of  

Part-Time Clerk  
 

Duties to include accounts receivable, payables, 

utility billing and other general office duties.   
 

Experience with the Munisoft  
Municipal Accounting System will be an asset  

but not required.  
Must be bondable.  

 

For more information, contact the town office at 
967-2251 

Please submit your resume stating  

experience and qualifications by  

5:00 p.m. October 15, 2010 to: 
 

Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
Fax – 967-2267 

Email - eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

 

 

PRAIRIE OYSTER CABARET 
 

Eatonia Community Hall 
 

FRIDAY, NOV, 19
TH  

 

Doors Open At 8:00p.m . 

Show At 9:00 p.m. 
 

Advanced tickets - $40.00  
At the door - $50.00 

 

Available at the Town Office (967-2251) or 
At Eatonia Agencies – (967- 2201) 

 
Sponsored by 

The Eatonia Communities in Bloom 
 

 

 
 

Communities in Bloom 
 

The Communities in Bloom Committee wishes to 

give notice that we received 4 blooms out of 5, 
with special mention of Heritage Preservation.  

We were second to Mortlach, who was first in our 
population category of 1-500. 

 

Congratulations and thanks to everyone who 
worked hard to tidy & beautify your property.  

Your help and pride in your community helped to 
attain this award.  

 

A special big thanks to Laurie Adams & 

Joy Assmus, who planted the flowers at the 
CN Heritage Park and set up the watering 

schedule.  Also, thank you to the group who 
looked after the flower beds at the Community 

Hall.  Thanks to Bev Dahl, who did most of the 
watering of the flowers on Main St. etc.  
 

The C.I.B. Committee
 

mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
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NOTICE: 
 

EATONIA AGENCIES LTD 
 

WILL BE CLOSED AT NOON ON 
 

FRIDAY OCTOBER 15
TH

,2010 
 

SORRY FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE 

THIS MAY CAUSE 
 

 

Eatonia Community 

 
Fowl Supper 

 

Sunday - October 24th , 2010 
4:30p.m. - 6:30p.m. 

 

Eatonia Community Hall 

Adults:  $12.00   Age 7-12:  $8.00 
Age 6 & under:  $4.00 – Take out: $12.00 

 

Watch for up-coming Posters!!  Also - have you signed 
the Donation/Work Schedule at PCCU??  You will 
be phoned for your donation if you haven't signed this 

Poster!  We again ask for any donations of 
vegetables which are greatly appreciated, we always 
need potatoes, carrots, turnips, onions, cabbage - 
which along with other supplies donated can be 
dropped off at Craney's Shop no later than 
Monday - October 18th. 
 

If you are cooking a turkey - they can be picked 
up on Thursday - October 14th 1:00p.m. 
 - 4:00 p.m. ONLY @ the Rink Kitchen.   If you 
can't pick your turkey up, please make alternative 

arrangements as the rink will need their deep freeze!  
Also when you pick them up - check the schedule for 
when your turkey will be needed for supper.  Don't 
forget - if cooking Turkey or Veggies - we ask that you 

pick up Foil Trays when getting your bird or veggies - 
even just to transport them instead of your pots - as it 
saves on clean-up and possibly the loss of your pot or 
lids!! 
 

Anyone who would like to help out with the planning & 

set-up of the Fowl Supper is always welcome!! - We 
can always use new ideas or comments, just contact 
one of the members.  Again - thank-you to all who  
donate and help with this event which leads to the 
success of it and all funds go to organizations in the 

Community.   
 

If you are an organization wanting funds - you must 
submit a letter to the Eatonia Fowl Supper Committee, 
no later than October 31st, explaining your need 
of funds to be considered for the distribution of funds. 

Again - Thank-You - for this is Your Community 
- lets help make it Successful Again! 
Also: Fowl Supper Phoners Meeting - Monday - 
October 4th @ 7:30 @ EOL Meeting room – 
 ALL Phoners must attend!!
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IT'S BINGO TIME AGAIN!! 
 

BINGO!! 
Wednesday, October 20th - 7:30p.m. 

@ 
Eatonia Oasis Living 

 
Watch for Posters!! 

by Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary 
All proceeds to supplies for EOL.  

Coffee & Lunch provided! 
  

Further Bingo dates are Wed. - November 17th,  
January 19th, Feb. 16th, Mar. 16th, April 20th. 

  
The Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary will be having 

a Meeting - Monday, October 25 @ 10:00a.m. @ 

EOL Meeting Room.  We are just a very small 
group trying to raise some funds & occasionally some 
entertainment for the Seniors in EOL.  As mentioned 
we are a very small group - SO anyone is welcome to 
join us - we always appreciate new faces with new 

ideas!  We only meet a few times a year - so it's really 
not much time - we just need a few more hands!! 

  
Also NEEDED someone to be the “Caller” & Recorder 
at the Bingos held at EOL – this is only a couple of 
hours – on a Wednesday night – in the months of 
Oct., Nov., Jan., Feb., March & April.  Please contact 

one of the members if you would be interested. 

 

 

EATONIA’S HERITAGE 

RAILWAY STATION AND PARK 
 

WILL BE 

OFFICIALLY OPENED 
 

ON OCTOBER 16TH  

@ 3:00 p.m. 
 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME TO ATTEND 

REFRESHMENTS SERVED 
 

 

 

Ladies Night Out 
 

 

Eatonia Senior Huskies 
invite you to attend an evening with the stars…… 

 

 

Goes Hollywood 
Join us on the Red Carpet at 

The Eatonia Community Hall on 
 

Saturday November 6
th

,2010 

Cocktails at 6p.m. 

Supper at  7p.m. 
 

Entertainment & Dancing 

Tickets $40 

 
For tickets or more information contact 

Nicole at 967-2557 (work) or 460-7130 (cell)  

or email at eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
No cameras please 

 

 

 

OCTOBER REC NEWS 

 
Arena:  Hockey Registration deadline was 

AUGUST 20.  If you missed the deadline please 
get your registrations in as soon as possible.   

If anyone is in need of hockey equipment or has 
any they would like to donate please contact 

Nicole at the rec office. 
Arena Clean-Up is Tuesday October 12 @ 

7pm. 
 

Proud Moments…. 

Don’t forget about new section in the News letter 
called Proud Moments.  This section will feature 

accomplishments from youth in the community 
worth bragging about, whether it is sports, 

recreation or cultural achievements, we want to 
hear about it and tell everyone in the community 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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about your proud moment.  Anyone can submit a 

proud moment to be published either for you or 
for someone else, just email the rec office at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief 
description.   
 

KidSport™:  KidSport™ is a children’s charity 
designed to help children of families facing 

financial obstacles to participate in sport.  The 
KidSport™ goal is to provide these children with 

the opportunity to achieve physical, social, 
intellectual and moral development through 

participation in sport. 
For more information contact the Eatonia 

KidSport™ Committee, Nicole at 967-2557. 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 
used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.  
Community groups in Eatonia receive funding 

from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 
Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
 

 
 

 

“Missing” 
Anyone knowing the where about of the 

small round tables from the Curling Rink, 

please call –  

Allan or Darlene Olson – 967-2582 
 

 

 

What would life be if we had no courage to 

attempt anything? 

- Vincent van Gogh 

Town of Eatonia 

Bylaw Enforcement Updates 
 

Elm Trees: 
Now is the time to trim your Elm trees.  Take 

advantage of the weather and trim your elms now 
before the snow flies.  Once the spring thaw 

arrives it will be too late!  Remember trees cannot 
be pruned between April 1

st
 and August 31

st
 to 

prevent Dutch Elm Disease.   Any trees and 
shrubs on your property, including portions 

hanging off your property are your responsibility 
to trim and maintain accordingly.  This includes 

sidewalks and alleys. 
 

Animal Control Bylaw: 
Remember that dogs are to be leashed at all times 
when walking anywhere around town, including 

play grounds.  You never know when something 
will startle your pet or they may not like another 

animal.  Be safe.  Pets can get aggressive under 
certain situations.  Also please remember to pick 

up your pets defecates.  Always carry a bag with 
you. 

 

Noise Bylaw: 
From the hours of 11:00p.m. to 7:00a.m. no noise 
is allowed that is loud / unusual or unnecessary 

and is persistent.  There are people who work shift 
work, etc. and you should take consideration for 

this between 7:00a.m. and 11:00p.m. playing of 
music, pets, revving engines, etc.  Talking with 
your neighbor could save a lot of grief in the long 

run if you try to be considerate. 
 

Transportation of Waste: 
No person shall transport waste of any kind along 

or over any highway, street, lane or other place in 
the Town of Eatonia or enroute to the Town’s 

Waste Site unless in a fully enclosed vehicle or 
the load is fully secured in a manner that will 

ensure the waste will not leave the load.  All 
waste containers at businesses, etc., should be 

covered at all times to prevent spreading garbage. 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Reminder - 
To help with 9-1-1 we would like to ask your 
assistance by putting visible number(s) on all 

buildings, commercial and residential in front for 
easy identification of civic (Street / Avenue) 

locations. 
  

Halloween –  
October 31

st
 is on a Sunday this year 

That means the pitter-patter of many a ghost, 

goblin and princess will be busy thinking about 
“Trick or Treat” throughout the day so Drivers 

please keep alert! 
 

Snow Removal for Residential & 

Business 
The snow will fly soon so please, remember to 
remove all snow and ice from sidewalks adjoining 

your property within 48 hours of a snow fall.  
Please DO NOT push snow from private or public 

parking lots into the streets or into any ditches.  
Snow that cannot be stockpiled on your lot must 

be hauled away.  Know that shoppers and 
pedestrians appreciate your extra efforts and 

concerns for public safety.  If you have a business 
for snow removal, you are required to obtain a 

business license. 
 

Garbage Pick: 
Front street garbage pick up will begin on 

Monday, Nov 1
st  

Please have your garbage our by  
8:00a.m.   
 

Financial Statements: 
As per Section 185 of The Municipalities Act 

a summary of the 2009 financial statements  
for the town is attached.  
 

Bylaw Enforcement Officer:  

 Pam Wake 460-8908 

 

Sport and life is about losing.  It's about 

understanding how to lose.-     Lynn Davies  

R. M. of Chesterfield No. 261 - N E W S 
 

ROADS 

The rural municipal council has been negotiating 

the Saskatchewan Highways & Transportation for 
an Alternate Truck Route (ATR) compensation 

package.  September 10, 2010 the agreement was 
ratified with terms: 
 RM will receive $31,800 annually ($1,200 

per kilometer x 26.5 km.) 

 ATR begins at Hwy. 44 a mile north of 
Eatonia, runs west 11 miles to Hwy. 44 south 

east of Mantario 

 2 miles of Hwy. 44 (north of Sections 23, 24-
26-27-3), part of the ATR, will allow Primary 

Weight Loads 
 1.5 miles of Hwy. 44 (thru. Section 31-26-27-

3 and NE 36-26-28-3) also part of the ATR 

will allow Primary Weight Loads 
 hauling overweight loads across the restricted 

Hwy. 44 and across Hwy. 21 at 6 locations 

will be allowed without the need for a 

permit from the RM 
 hauling secondary weight loads or winter 

weight loads on the Restricted Hwy. 44 will be 
allowed to local traffic with a permit 

 
PHOSTOXIN 

The municipality hopes to sponsor an Aluminum 

Phosphide training course later this year or early 
next year, but also reminds farmers wanting to 

purchase Phostoxin from the municipality of the 
following: 
 a valid Pesticide Applicator Licence 

(Special – on-farm fumigation) must be 

presented in order to purchase the chemical 
 licence renewal applications should be 

forwarded to Saskatchewan Ministry of 

Agriculture, Crops Branch, Room 125, 
3085Albert Street, Regina, SK S4S 0B1; the 

telephone number for the department is 306-
787-4662. 

 Gopher Control Rebate Program 
applications must be submitted by Nov. 30, 
2010; Phostoxin, 2% liquid Strychnine and 

various other products are eligible. 

 


